FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
March 26, 2007
Members Present: 
Larry Booth, Steve Burnett, John Burningham (sub for Melanie Poudevigne), Caroline Clower, Kevin Demmitt, Tom Eddins, Michelle Furlong, Thomas Harden, William Hong, Ron Jackson, Byron Jeff, Cathy Jeffrey, George Nakos, Judith Ogden (sub for Margaret Thompson), Matt Parrott (sub for Deb Gritzmacher), Russ Porter,  Sherry Richardson , and Mike Tidwell (sub for Gary May).  

Non-Members Present: Jim Braun, Jacob Chacko, Charles Ford, Sue Odom, Ray Wallace, and Tammy Wilson
The meeting was called to order at 12:35 by Ron Jackson.
1. Approval of Minutes:

Approval of the Minutes for March 12, 2007 Faculty Council Meetings were approved. Motion made, seconded and passed.  

2. Provost Report
Tom Eaves updated council on the following issues:

· SACS Substantive Change Review will be on April 11-13.  Gloria Raines from LSU is the chair.  The team consists of Warren Carson, University of South Carolina-Upstate; Joyce Durant, Francis Marion University; and Virginia Purtle, Christopher Newport University.  Faculty should be aware that SACS representatives are on campus; however, unless they are MALS faculty there will be limited contact.
· Faculty Council and other committee appointments will be made soon.  Academic Affairs is looking at the reallocation of members since reorganization.

· Course and faculty evaluation process begins on April 9.  

· Honors Convocation will be held on April 5. 

· Academic Affairs is finalizing the contract for Digital Measures to facilitate faculty information extraction from Sedona.  Eaves stated that Digital Measures software will replace Sedona.  The program is more user friendly.
3. Promotion & Tenure Committee

Eaves stated that Hoffman has members in mind for the committee.  They will be contacted at a later date.
4. Student Evaluations
Michelle Furlong explained the process to Council.  Students may submit evaluations online from April 9-23.  If they do not respond their grades will be held until May 21.  Faculty are encouraged to announce in class.  The flyer that was distributed has been placed in faculty mail boxes.  Any additional comments or suggestions should be sent via email to Furlong.  Council discussed the half session courses and summer issues.  Jackson mentioned changing the current evaluation tool.  Furlong stated the subcommittee has researched other options and will present to the administration.  Furlong will report on issue at a future meeting.

5. Subcommittee to rename buildings
Jackson will seek assistance from faculty outside of Faculty Council.  Furlong nominated Jim Braun.  All recommendations should be submitted to Jackson.

6. President’s Report
President Harden congratulated our Women’s Basketball team for their accomplishments.  There was no formal report since Harden has been off campus for the tournaments.  Porter asked for a brief overview of the game.  Jackson questioned the status of the Board meeting Harden did not have a report at this time.  Porter requested an update on the status of new buildings.  Harden explained the allotment of funds.  Jackson stated the activities fee could be used for renovations.  Harden stated there was justification throughout the system to warrant the use of student funds.
7. CAPC Report

Judith Ogden mentioned the new course proposal for African American Studies which was embedded in minutes.  A motion was made to accept the CAPC recommendation by Tidwell, seconded by Nakos, and approved by Faculty Council.
8. Faculty Council Structure Subcommittee 
Russ Porter, Chair of the committee stated that the committee has met and recommendations distributed.  Porter didn’t call for a motion at meeting, will present full presentation at next Faculty Council.  One issue discussed includes a secretary position which would be held by Faculty Council representative.  This would be a permanent position on Faculty Council.  Harden requested information on other USG institutions and Porter said the committee has reviewed and gave brief explanation.  Issue will be on the agenda for the next Faculty Council meeting.
A motion was made to adjourn.

Submitted by:

Tammy Wilson
